A meeting of Margaretting Parish Council took place at The Village Hall, Wantz Road on Thursday 9th April 2009 at 7.30 p.m
Present: H Blurton, T Boem, W Cant, J Currie (In Chair), N Marshall, M Scott, A Smith.

In attendance: Cllr I Grundy and Cllr R Whitehead and six members of the public

128 Apologies for absence were received from Mrs P Savill
129 Chelmsford Flood Alleviation Scheme

J Currie declared an interest in this item. M Scott to chair this item on the agenda.
Sadia Moeed (Environment Agency), Paul Warner (Designer, Environment Agency) and Andy Bestwick (Senior Planning Officer CBC) attended the meeting. M Scott explained to the public that this briefing was for the Parish Council and that there was to be a public consultation at the village hall on 24th April and one in Chelmsford on 1st May. Sadia Moeed outlined problems with flooding in Chelmsford caused by the three rivers that run through (Chelmer, Wid & Can) there was a 5% chance in any one year of flooding which was why this scheme is needed as 900 properties were at risk. The scheme was outlined and an explanation of how it would work and eventually look. The river Wid was chosen as the preferred location. The contractor would be appointed by early 2011 and work would commence spring 2011 and would be completed in six months. Upon completion the area would be planted with flowers and vegetation. Footpaths may have to be diverted during construction during which time some areas would be fenced off.  Most of the time there would be no change in water levels and there wouldn’t be a permanently flooded valley. Cllrs questioned where the site access might be. At present this had not been decided but a traffic management plan would be put in place;
M Scott explained that Swan Lane was an historic listed lane. The site upon completion would be maintained by The Environment Agency.
130 Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 12/03/2009 were agreed and signed as a true and correct record.

131 Matters Arising
(a) Vicky Duff Literature – Still being circulated

(b) Vegetation Whitesbridge – Nothing to report

(c) Millennium Book – Clerk reported response from J Loudon.

132 Maldon Road Recreation Field

(a)  Lease

The lease had been circulated between meetings for councillors to read. The green area as shown on the lease is the parish councils’ responsibility with regard to keeping the surface in good condition but the parish council would not be liable for any pollution/contamination existing as at the date the lease is entered into.  The area could not be turned into another allotment.  It was agreed that the lease be signed by the chairman and clerk and returned.

(b)  Allotments

It was reported that the vacant allotment number 5 was very overgrown; H Blurton suggested having it mentioned again in the newsletter before offering to someone outside the village.

(c)  Play Area

M Scott reported that he had inspected the area in P Savills absence and all was well.
133 Village Sites

(a) Bollards (Main Road) H Blurton reported that the work would be carried out on 18th April. He explained that to make the area good with seed and topsoil would cost £120 plus VAT, this was agreed.

(b) War Memorial  H Blurton outlined the quotation using existing York stone which would cost £1,850.00 plus VAT; he was to get another two quotations before M Scott was to apply for a grant.

(c) Bus Shelters H Blurton outlined the grant application form; he was still waiting for a written quotation for a price. The grant would take 6 – 8 months. M Scott and H Blurton to go and look at the new shelter that had been erected in Galleywood and see how many people it holds.

(d) New Bin Clerk to ask J Westrip to install the new bin on the corner of Maldon Road.
134 Village Pond and Trees

It was agreed that T Boem contact Chris Fox (CBC) and inform him that all the trees are the responsibility of CBC.  John Currie reported he would be putting the village sign back following refurbishment. Several councillors offered help and arranged to meet on the Saturday following the meeting.
135 Village Furniture

H Blurton reported he had strimmed the area around the seat opposite the school and would stain it when the weather improved. M Scott reported that he had photographed all the village furniture in one day and was to compile a survey listing the condition of it alongside the photos.

136 Accounts

P Savill had drawn up an end of year income and expenditure sheet which was unaudited. Cllrs were given a copy and it was discussed and agreed.

Authority was given for payment of the following:


Neptune Outdoor Furniture (Bin)

£     221.08


Audit Commission



£     350.75


Wicksteed Leisure



£12,853.56


M D Landscapes



£     378.35


EALC (Subs)




£     203.28

Clerk reported that the accounts would be going to the internal auditor at the end of April.

It was agreed to order the updated copy of Charles Arnold Baker book from the EALC (Clerk)

137 Planning

H Blurton reported that there were no new planning applications. He also reported that there was no update on Four Oaks to report. Clerk reported that she had received an acknowledgement from Hayley Hay (Planning Dept) concerning Little Styles Farm and full reply was to follow in fourteen days.

138 Correspondence

a. Making the Links – March 2009 Issue – T Boem to read

b. ECC – Planning & Transportation Consultation exercise, Parking Standards, Design & Good Practice – period 13th March – 24th April  H Blurton to read.
c. County Update/EALC No 64 J Currie to read.

d. Voluntary Sector Training Programmes – M Scott to read

e. Audit - Clerk reported 2008 – 2009 Audit was scheduled for July

f. Theresa Harper letter and reply from Penny. J Currie outlined the letters which was to be an agenda item in May. Clerk to copy the letters and send to councillors.
139 Any Other Business

a. Blocked Drains - Clerk to report blocked drain in Maldon Road. She reported that she had already reported the one in Writtle Road outside Bullfinches.

b. Community Police - I Grundy reported that Kay Flemming would be back at work and on duty in two weeks.

c. Flood Alleviation Scheme - Cllr Whitehead outlined the procedure with building the flood alleviation scheme and how funding works. Eventually CBC will have to find the money.

d. Local Framework Development Plan - H Blurton reported that the next Local Framework Development meeting was to be held on Thursday 7th May, unfortunately he was unable to attend, neither was M Scott.

e. May Meeting - H Blurton sent his apologies for the May meeting, M Scott would be using his keys to unlock the village hall.
f. Whitewebbs Cottage - Clerk to write to the Planning Department as Whitewebbs Cottage seemed to be being used as an office.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.34 p.m.

Next meeting the AGM followed by Parish Council meeting on Thursday 14th May at 7.30 p.m.
